Yale University

Michael Kashgarian, M.D.
Professor and Acting Chairman
Department of Pathology
School of Medicine
20 Lauder Hall
P.O. Box 3333
New Haven, Connecticut 06510-8023

Campus address: 20 Lauder Hall 310 Cedar Street Telephone: 203 785-2750

February 26, 1990

Dr. Fred G. Silva Chairman, Department of Pathology University of Oklahoma Health Sciences Center BMSB #451 Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73190

Dear Fred:

The following is what we can present for the program of the Renal Pathology Club in Chicago in 1991.

Update on Kidney Diseases

Recent Advances in the Pathogenesis of Renal Allograft Rejection - Dr. Robert B. Colvin

Anti Neutrophil Cytoplasmic Antibody Related Renal Diseases - Dr. John C. Jennette

AIDS and The Kidney - Dr. Arthur Cohen

New Approaches in Renal Neoplasia - Dr. Bain

This should be a good start up program. I hope everything runs smoothly with the IAP council. Let me know if I can be of further help with deliberations.

Sincerely Yours,

Michael Kashgarian, M.D. Professor and Acting Chairman Department of Pathology

MINUTES OF THE RENAL PATHOLOGY CLUB STEERING COMMITTEE

March 5, 1990

In attendance were Arthur Cohen, Robert Colvin, Vivette D'Agati, Gary Hill, Charles Jenette, Helmut Rennke, Seymour Rosen, Richard Sibley, Fred Silva, Benjamin Spargo, Mark Weiss; Jay Bernstein, Secretary; Ramzi Cotran, Chairman.

The Steering Committee of the Renal Pathology Club met on Monday, March 5, 1990 during the US-CAP meeting on Boston, Massachusetts.

Drs. Cotran and Silva announced that the council of the US-CAP had approved our application to be included among the companion meetings at the beginning of the US-CAP meeting. The program selected at the Steering Committee meeting in December was confirmed:

CURRENT TOPICS IN RENAL PATHOLOGY

Moderators: Michael Kashgarian, Yale University, and Fred Silva, University of Oklahoma

Anti-neutrophil Cytoplasmic Antibody-Related Renal and Vascular Diseases - J. Charles Jennette, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill, North Carolina

HIV and the Kidney - Arthur H. Cohen, Harbor-UCLA Medical Center, Torrance, California

Recent Advances in the Pathogenesis of Renal Allograft Rejection - Robert B. Colvin, Massachusetts General Hospital, Harvard, Boston, Massachusetts

Renal Cell Carcinoma: Review and Update - Barbara Bane, University of Oklahoma, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma

The time slots available to us were morning and evening. The group strongly preferred morning, but noted a conflict with the Arthur Purdy Stout Society and hoped that we can eventually meet an afternoon slot.

The program for the RPC symposium at next December's annual National Kidney Foundation meeting was also confirmed:

Nephropathology Laboratory
J. Charles Jennette, M.D., Director
(919) 966-2421 FAX (919) 966-2421

The University of North Carolina The School of Medicine CB#7525 Department of Pathology 816 Brinkhous-Bullitt Building Chapel Hill, N. C. 27599-7525

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Members of the Renal Pathology Club Steering Committee

FROM:

Charles Jennette, Ad Hoc RPC Bylaws Committee Member

DATE:

November 15, 1990

During the last RPC Steering Committee Meeting, the possibility of formalizing the RPC into a more structured Renal Pathology Society that would hold scientific meetings during both the NKF/ASN and USCAP annual meetings was considered. One prerequisite for this is developing bylaws. At the request of Jay Bernstein, RPC Secretary, I am sending to you a first draft of bylaws for The Renal Pathology Society. The principal model for these bylaws was the bylaws of The Gastrointestinal Pathology Society. These were modified by Ramzi Cotran to be appropriate for the RPS, and I have further modified them by adding some statements from the RPC bylaws and constitution.

These bylaws will be discussed at the Steering Committee meeting at 10:00 AM, December 2, in the Eisenhower Room of the Sheraton-Washington Hotel.

JCJ:db

MINUTES OF THE RENAL PATHOLOGY CLUB STEERING COMMITTEE

December 2, 1990

In attendance were: Arthur Cohen, Vivette D'Agati, Gary Hill, Charles Jennette, Michael Kashgarian, Vivian Pinn-Wiggins, Helmut Rennke, Seymour Rosen, Melvin Schwartz, Fred Silva, Benjamin Spargo, Liliane Striker, Mark Weiss; Jay Bernstein, Secretary; Ramzi Cotran, Chairman.

The annual scientific symposium was held as part of the National Kidney Foundation meeting on Sunday, December 2, 1990 at 7:20 a.m. The meeting was attended by approximately 500 people and was very well received.

Membranous Glomerulonephritis Revisited Sunday, December 2, 1990 7:20 AM - 9:00 AM

Moderator: Jay Bernstein, M.D. Royal Oak, Michigan

Pathogenesis, an Overview Giuseppe Andres, M.D. Boston, Massachusetts

Morphologic Evolution Seymour Rosen, M.D. Boston, Massachusetts

Clinical Update
Richard J. Glassock, M.D.
Torrance, California

The Steering Committee held its annual meeting later in the morning. The discussion addressed the format of scientific meetings, arriving at a strong consensus to continue with disease-oriented, focused programs of 3 speakers, preferably with 2 pathologists (pathology and pathogenesis) and a clinician (clinicopathologic correlation). Next year's topic will be tubulointerstitial nephritis, to be chaired by Vivette D'Agati. She will consult with Robert Colvin about the makeup of the program and will report to the Steering Committee in March (US-CAP meeting). Other suggestions for participants included Carolyn Kelly (Philadelphia) and Gerald Appel (New York).

Our presentation at the US-CAP meeting was confirmed. The scientific program will be held on the morning of March 17, 1991.

Page Two
Minutes of the Renal Pathology Club
Steering Committee, 12/2/90

Charles Jennette presented a first reading of his draft of bylaws for a newly structured Renal Pathology Society. Several point were agreed upon, and a new draft will be prepared and distributed. The second reading will be held in 1991, to be followed by a general meeting of the current membership in the Renal Pathology Club.

Ramzi Cotran's two year term as chairman expired with this meeting. Jay Bernstein was nominated and elected chairman, Charles Jennette elected secretary.

Respectfully submitted,

Jay Bernstein, M.D., Secretary

Renal Pathology Club Steering Committee

JB:dlh

December 6, 1990